

SUBCOUNCIL 24 MEETING

GL RORWANA 021 – 444 7530 15 AUGUST 2019

1. 24SUB: 42/8/2019

2. SUBJECT

MINUTES OF WARD COMMITTEE INFORMAL MEETING FOR WARD 84 HELD ON 13 MAY 2019

3. PURPOSE

For information only

4. RECOMMENDATION

That informal minutes of Ward 84 be noted.

MINUTES

OF THE INFORMAL MEETING OF WARD COMMITTEE FOR WARD 84 OF THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN HELD IN GARDEN VILLAGE COMMUNITY HALL, SOMERSET WEST, ON WEDNESDAY, 13^{5TH} MAY 2019 AT 18:00.

WARD 84

MEMBERS

Alderman Stuart Pringle

Chairman

Mr Lionel John Benjamin

Environment

Gantouw Heritage

Mr Alan Leo Winter

Safety & Security

Somerset West

Organisations

Neighbourhood-Watch

Mr. John Havinga

University of the 3rd

Designated Vulnerable

Groups

Mr. Steven Louw

Somerset West City Improvement District

Mr Boudewijn De Vries

Helderberg Renaissance Foundation

Dorcas Shopane

SANCO

Rebecca Blaauw

Somerset West Hockey Club

MEMBERS ABSENT WITH NO APOLOGIES RECEIVED:

Amos Komeni

PR Cllr

Rebecca Blaauw

Somerset West Hockey Club

OFFICIALS PRESENT

Mrs Helene Wilson

Sub-council 24

ACRONYMS USED IN THE MINUTES

PR

Proportional Councillors

Cllr(s)

Councillor(s)

HRA SAPS Helderberg Residents Association

SAPS CLO South African Police Service

CBD

Community Liaison Officer Central Business District

CPF

Community Police Forum

84WC 01/05/18

OPENING AND PRAYER /MOMENT OF SILENCE

(H/O 4/3/1/2) (Delegation 0)

The Chairperson, Ald. S Pringle opened the meeting with a moment of

silence and welcomed all present

84WC 02/05/19

APOLOGIES/LEAVE OF ABSENCE

(Delegation 0)

Dorcas Shopane Lionel Benjamin SANCO Environment

RESOLVED

That the leave of absence for the above mentioned Ward Committee members be noted for this meeting.

84WC 03/05/19

OPENING ADDRESS BY WARD COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON

5 MARCH 2019 MEDIA RELEASE

General Valuations 2018: lower rate expected Summary

- •The City of Cape Town's General Valuation (GV) 2018 Roll is available on the City's website and is on display at various venues across the metro
- •The rate-in-the-rand will be published with the 2019/20 budget to be tabled at the end of March 2019
- Given the average market-related increase of residential properties in Cape Town of 34% in the three years between the GV2015 and GV2018, a significantly lower rate-in-the-rand can be expected than the current rate
- •In-person objections will be accepted until 29 March 2019 at the venues listed on the City's website
- •Online objections can be submitted electronically via the City's eservices portal or via email until 30 April 2019
- •No extensions for objections will be considered

The calculation of the rate-in-the-rand, which determines the rates a property owner will be paying from 1 July 2019, will be published with the 2019/20 tabled budget. It will go for public comment after the Council meeting at the end of March 2019, together with the Rates Policy, which sets out the 10 rating categories.

The revenue requirement for the 2019/20 budget is the main consideration when deciding on the rate-in-the-rand.

'The City will determine how much money it requires to provide the optimum range of services to its residents, as well as the likely provision that needs to be made for rebates and indigent support. The

City does not raise more money than is required to provide necessary services such as fire services, clinics, traffic services, libraries, cleaning and parks. There is no profit on municipal rates.

'Given the average market-related increase of residential properties in Cape Town of 34% in the three years between the GV2015 and GV2018, a significantly lower rate-in-the-rand can be expected than the current rate,' said the City's Mayoral Committee Member for Finance, Alderman Ian Neilson.

The rating categories in the proposed Rates Policy, which are in line with national regulations, are:

- residential properties
- business and commercial properties

€.

- industrial properties
- agricultural properties (any agricultural property not used for bona fide farming does not fall within this category)
- mining properties
- properties owned by an organ of state that are used for public service purposes
- public service infrastructure properties (PSI)
- properties owned by public benefit organisations (PBOs) and used for specified public benefit activities
- properties used for multiple purposes
- vacant land

An indication of the rates payable for each category will be available on the City's website in April 2019, following the determination of the new rate-in-the-rand by Council, based on the City's budget requirements for the 2019/20 financial year.

How to inspect the GV2018 Roll

Electronically until 30 April 2019:
□ Visit the City's website
www.capetown.gov.za/generalvaluations
Online objections should please be submitted electronically via
the City's e-services portal until 30 April 2019. Please visit
https://eservices.capetown.gov.za/irj/portal
☐ Property owners are able to register for e-services to submit
their objections online. This is the preferred option, as it is captured
instantly on the City's system.
☐ Alternatively, objectors can also download a pre-populated
objection form and return it by email, including properly motivated
corrections, until 30 April 2019. Please submit objections to
valuationsobjections@capetown.gov.za

How to activate the municipal accounts feature on e-Services:

- Log on to e-services
- Submit a certified copy of your ID in order to activate the municipal accounts option

Once you have applied to activate this service, the City will take a few days to verify your information before granting access In person until 29 March 2019: To accommodate a wide spread of communities, inspection venues will be available as follows: Four main venues are open for the full comment period on weekdays until 29 March 2019. The Cape Town Civic Centre venue is also open on Saturdays from 09:00 to12:00

Roving venues are operational for shorter periods (3 to 5 days) on weekdays until 29 March 2019

More information about the public inspection and objection venues can be obtained from the City's website at www.capetown.gov.za/generalvaluations; or, for general queries (not objections), property owners may send an enquiry to valuations@capetown.gov.za

If objecting

When submitting an objection, it is important to provide a motivation as to why it is believed that the valuation is incorrect. It is advisable to use sales of comparable properties sold on or around the date of valuation (2 July 2018) as motivation for an amended valuation

A comparison with neighbouring properties on the valuation roll does not suffice as a motivation for an objection

Please note that no late objections will be considered

How property valuations are done

The City chooses to conduct a general valuation every three years, instead of the legislatively mandated four-year period, in order to mitigate against large fluctuations in property values between general valuations.

The City Valuer makes use of a computer modelling programme called Computer-Assisted Mass Appraisal (CAMA) which uses sales data, aerial imagery and other property information (for example the property's location, size, number of rooms, outbuildings, general quality and view) to determine the market value of a property.

The results are then reviewed by professional property valuers and adjusted if necessary. There is no involvement by councillors in the determination of property values, nor may they be involved in dealing with any objection to a valuation.

The City's Valuation Office takes pride in being the leader in South Africa in respect of its valuation processes and implements several precautions to ensure that the valuations produced are accurate and market-related, including undergoing an independent external audit.

Please watch this video for more information on the GV2018 process: https://youtu.be/zk2DEZY4U-o

End

27 FEBRUARY 2019 MEDIA RELEASE

Residents advised of proposed amendments to Municipal Planning By-law

The City of Cape Town is proposing amendments to the Municipal Planning By-law which regulates developments and land use in the city. Residents are encouraged to read the guideline document about the proposed amendments as these will have an impact on all who live and work in Cape Town.

Apart from the guideline document, the full set of proposed amendments will be available to the public as from 1 March 2019. Some of the proposed amendments are listed below:

- Amendments to the emergency housing provisions to enable the City to respond timeously to emergency situations when residents are displaced because of fires and floods, for example. The amendments will enable the City to provide temporary housing on land that may not be zoned for such purpose for a period of six months without needing to undertake a public participation process beforehand.
- To insert provisions that will control the height and permeation, among others, of standard boundary walls.
- The method of measuring height has always been a contentious issue, especially on sites and in areas with steep slopes. Most complaints relate to the impact of height on neighbours' views, privacy and sunlight. The City is proposing a new method to measure height. The intention is to, in the end, produce a ground level map that will cover all sites and land in Cape Town so that there is certainty in terms of the allowed height for each and every site / property across the city.
- A new provision that allows for short-term letting from a dwelling unit such as from a house or flat, for a period not exceeding 30 consecutive days. This is in response to the increase in short-term letting via online platforms such as AirBnB.
- It is proposed that properties zoned as Community Use such as churches, schools, clinics and hospitals; Utilities; Transport 1 and Transport 2, Public Open Space, as well as Agriculture, be allowed to install minor freestanding cell masts (of less than 12 m in height) or minor rooftop masts (of less than 1,5 m in height) as of right. This means that these minor freestanding masts and minor rooftop masts can be installed at or on these sites without prior land use approval from the City or adjacent land owners. Building plan approvals may still be required.
- A minor rooftop cell mast of less than 1,5 m in height is allowed as a consent use for properties zoned as Single Residential 1 and Single Residential 2; as well as for properties zoned as General Residential 1 6. This means that the owner of the property must still apply to the City for permission to install this structure.
- The proposal to repeal the Third Dwelling Overlay Zone and add it as an additional use right for properties zoned as Single Residential. A third dwelling as of right means that the property owner is allowed to add a third dwelling on the property without prior approval from the City, subject to the normal development



- rules of the property, the approval of a building plan, and confirmation from the City that there is water, sanitation, and electricity available for the third dwelling.
- An amendment to the Small and Micro Enterprise Overlay Zone that will provide certain business rights, among which the right to operate an office, guesthouse, business, or restaurant from properties adjacent to scheduled public transport services such as the My Citi bus service and passenger rail services.

Some of the other amendments relate to shelters, parking provisions, how the City communicates with objectors to applications, decision-making criteria, a new Toll Road Base Zone, domestic staff quarters, and the submission process for objections and appeals.

The majority of the proposed amendments are administrative in nature and are intended to streamline application processes. However, a guideline document with more information about the amendments, some of which may affect property rights, will be available at the 24 sub council offices and on the City's website at www.capetown.gov.za/haveyoursay as from Friday, 1 March 2019.

The City will also host information sessions to make residents and interested and affected parties aware of the impact and consequences of the proposed amendments. The first of these information sessions will take place as follows:

- 5 March 2019 from 19:00 to 21:00 at the Milnerton municipal building in Bridle Way, Royal Ascot
- 6 March 2019 from 19:00 to 21:00 at the Subcouncil chamber in Brighton Road, Kraaifontein
- 7 March 2019 from 19:00 to 21:00 at the Civic Centre in Hertzog Boulevard, Cape Town
- 12 March 2019 from 19:00 to 21:00 at the Fish Hoek municipal offices. Central Circle off Recreation Road. Fish Hoek
- 13 March 2019 from 19:00 to 21:00 at the Subcouncil chamber on the corner of Voortrekker Road and Molteno Street, Goodwood
- 14 March 2019 from 19:00 to 21:00 at the Subcouncil chamber on the corner of Fagan Street and Main Road, Strand.

CITY OF CAPE TOWN 25 FEBRUARY 2019

MEDIA RELEASE

City's mobile office takes customer relations to communities

The City of Cape Town's Customer Relations Office is making it possible for the City to bring its customer relations team to residents to assist with a wide range of municipal enquiries and service requests they may have.

26 FEBRUARY 2019 MEDIA RELEASE

City bulks up warrant execution capabilities

The City of Cape Town's Traffic Service is ramping up Operation Reclaim. The increase in frequency of warrant operations aims to clear a backlog and persuade more motorists to settle their affairs with the Traffic Service

Motorists can check the status of fines or warrants by registering on www.paycity.co.za and pay these online if they choose. Alternatively, the City offers a number of payment options, outlined here: http://www.capetown.gov.za/City-Connect/Pay/Driving-and-vehicles/Fines/Pay-your-traffic-fine

10 MARCH 2019

WEEKLY STATEMENT ON ALL RAIL ENFORCEMENT ACTIONS – A JOINT MEDIA RELEASE FROM METRORAIL, THE CITY OF CAPE TOWN AND THE WESTERN CAPE GOVERNMENT

Two offenders jailed, 70 hotspots and scrapyards inspected. The Rail Enforcement Unit (REU) made two arrests and conducted 751 stop-and-searches this past week. This is in addition to the four suspects arrested by the PRASA Protection Services, SAPS Rapid Rail Response Unit and private security contractors.

10 MARCH 2019

MEDIA RELEASE

Gardens may now be irrigated using water efficient methods

During the protracted drought period brown was the new green for many gardens. But a small adjustment to the terms of Level 3 restrictions now allows for garden irrigation using water-efficient methods. Read more below:

During this period of drought recovery, we need to review our predrought methods of water consumption. With our dam levels sitting at just over 53% in comparison to approximately 24% this time last year, a slight easing of the restrictions is reasonable, but it's not for wasteful use. Various methods of water-efficient irrigation are available such as dripper systems, drip-lines or soaker hose irrigation systems. A subsurface or 'direct-to-root irrigation methods are highly efficient and affordable. However, those who prefer to use a bucket or a watering can may continue to do so.

'Water efficient irrigation methods using potable water are now allowed for a for a maximum of one hour on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays either before 09:00 or after 18:00,' said the City's Mayoral Committee Member for Water and Waste, Councillor Xanthea Limberg.

Many Capetonians were deeply saddened by the need to cease watering completely during the harshest period of the drought. With the dams supplying the city being at a much healthier level when compared to the same period last year, we have been able to

responsibly motivate for the call of residents to be heard. Keeping Level 3 watering restrictions at the top of mind, residents can now make use of either a sprinkler, or a hosepipe fitted with a self-closing nozzle but only for one hour on a Saturday.

The drought was tough on us all that required many lifestyle adjustments and behavioural changes.

'While this aspect of Level 3 restrictions has been relaxed, residents are reminded that the need for ongoing restraint and adherence to daily consumption limits remain in place. The personal water use limit remains at 105 litres per person per day, and the City's collective water usage target is 650 million litres per day,' said Councillor Xanthea Limberg.

Please see the following links for information on:

- Level 3 restriction guidelines: http://bit.do/L3-guide
- Level 3 water and sanitation tariffs: http://bit.do/L3-tariffs
- Level 3 overview: http://bit.do/L3-overview
- Level 3 FAQs: http://bit.do/L3-faqs

End

12 MARCH 2019
MEDIA RELEASE
Ignoring debt is not the solution

The income that the City receives from rates and services enables the delivery of top quality municipal services. The City therefore continues its focus on those who are able to pay, but refuse to do so, while at the same time offering assistance to those who are experiencing financial difficulties.

In the current financial year, the City of Cape Town made close to R3 billion available to provide rates rebates and indigent relief to qualifying residents. The proposed funding earmarked for social assistance in the next financial year is currently being discussed as part of the budget process.

If you know of someone who might potentially qualify for assistance, please direct them to visit:

http://www.capetown.gov.za/local%20and%20communities/financial-relief-and-rebates/our-approach-to-financial-support/indigent-grants

PUBLIC MEETINGS AND EVENTS IN THE WARD

- Sub Council 24 Meeting-15th March @ 10 am, Kuyasa Library Building, Khayelitsha
- Bridgewater Community Picnic, 16th March @ 10am, Bridgewater
- Helderberg Tourism Forum, Address by Alderman James Vos,
 Mayco member for Tourism-26th March @10am. Venue TBC

- Somerset West CID Board Meeting, 26th March @ 4pm. Venue TBC
- Somerset West CPF Exco meeting, 26th March@6pm, Somerset West SAPS
- Pine Creek Estate Feedback Meeting, 27th March @ 2pm, Pine Creek
- Full Council Meeting and Tabling of the Draft Budget, 28th
 March @ 10am, City of Cape Town Civic Centre
- Urban Management Portfolio Committee Meeting, 1st April @ 10am, Cape Town Civic Centre
- Ward Report Back Meeting, 3rd April @ 7pm, NG Church, Firmount Road, Somerset West
- Depot Inspections, 4th April @ 10am, Somerset West
- Marshall Smuts 73rd Birthday commemoration, 5th April @
 6pm, Marshall Smuts Shellhole, Somerset West
- Helderberg Hospital Board Meeting, 8th April @ 4pm, Helderberg Hospital, Somerset West

WARD OFFICE SOMERSET WEST TOWN HALL CNR CHURCH AND MAIN ROADS BETWEEN 9AM AND 2PM

TEL: 021 4004611

- With the draft budget meeting coming up at the end of March, and the implementation of the additional amounts made available in the adjustments budget for safety and security, area cleansing, mowing and clearing of parks and public open spaces, this has been a busy month of making proposals to the City about the most pressing needs in the ward and I'm looking forward to seeing some of this funding being spent to improve our areas. In particular, I've requested for work to be done in all the parks in Somerset West, Garden Village and Sir Lowry's Pass Village. I've also engaged with the Bridgewater Neighbourhood Watch and a number of willing residents about them working with the City to assist in keeping the Lourens River clear and clean.
- There are a number of important public participation processes on the go, namely request for comments on the 2018 valuation roll, the draft Water Strategy, the amendments to the Planning By-Law and Amendments to the Problem Buildings By-Law and these can be viewed at the local sub council, the local libraries or online at www.capetown.gov.za/haveyoursay
- Mayor Dan Plato was in the Somerset West CBD on the 27th February to inspect the area, meet with representatives of Neighbourhood Watches, the CPF, the City Improvement District, Businesses and residents and he has offered to assist with any problem areas, and I've already sent several through to his office for assistance. The Mayor was also particularly

- impressed with the Food Garden on the corner of New and Drama streets and had a very positive engagement with the residents involved in this initiative.
- Ongoing clean-up operations have taken place, and will
 continue along the river while I finalize my engagements with
 the City around the proposals to fence off certain properties
 along the river. With all the environmental issues around this
 matter, it is taking a terribly long time to get everyone onto the
 same page, but with the assistance of residents and several
 organisations I'm optimistic that we are making good progress
 and I will be meeting the officials again this Friday, and next
 week.
- The CCTV cameras funded by ward allocations are also up and running, both at the Old Bridge Area and also in Sir Lowry's Pass Village. I will be engaging Neighbourhood Watches and communities about the placement of the next group of cameras in due course as this will be a standing item on the ward allocation budget.
- Housing remains a pressing need in the ward, and the newly elected Mayco member for Sir Lowry's Pass Village, Cllr Malusi Booi, addressed a meeting at the Community Hall on this issue on the evening of 21 February and a number of issues were raised and information provided to residents. In particular, registrations were opened for EPWP workers to participate in a housing database update, the issue of electrification of houses along the canal is to be addressed at a site visit on 2 April, the presentation on the long awaited upgrade to the sewage system serving Rasta Kamp and Mission grounds is due at the sub Council meeting on Friday, 15th March and the City is considering the request to look for additional land for housing and to reblock Rasta Kamp as residents move to the TDA at Riemvasmaak and the two housing developments proposed and budgeted for, for the area.

The roadworks through Sir Lowry's Pass Village, and the Onverwacht Road project are also proceeding well, and this will give a boost to the area in terms of economic activity. I have, however, had to engage the City on one or two problem impacts on communities adjacent to the roads and will be addressing these in meetings during the next two weeks. At the request of residents and the neighbourhood watch in Garden Village I will be engaging Social Development around several issues of concern to them. The issue of the upgrades and improvements to the facilities at the Garden Village community hall, and preventing motorists taking short cuts through the village, often at high speed, are on the agenda for the sub council meeting on 15 March.

 Parking management is always a contentious issue and I have, after discussions with the Mayco member for Transport, Alderman Felicity Purchase, scheduled a meeting with senior officials for next week to plan an engagement with the businesses in the CBD, find out their views and the views of the

13th MAY 2019

CID and work out a way to deal with the challenges which will arise should we do away with paid parking, such as the informal car guards, the management of limited parking bays where motorists would then be able to occupy the same bay all day, and the need to encourage more visitors to the CBD. There has also been a request, which I have put to the sub council, for additional parking to be created on a portion of the Rose Garden and this too will be discussed next week with the officials ahead of any public engagement on the matter which would have to precede any decision.

- During the past month I held a site visit in Somerset Park regarding the fact that, in spite of some of the work done on the roads recently, in many parts they remain in a terrible condition. As these roads were never properly formalized, and in some instances amount to little more than tar being poured onto dirt roads, the City officials are considering budget proposals to formalize the roads over the next 3 financial years and I will be reporting back on this in due course.
- I am very happy to have able to attend operations and meetings with the Neighbourhood Watches in Bridgewater, Van Der Stel and Somerset Park, and it appears that having these organisations operating has encouraged more residents to report municipal issues, leading to improvements in terms of repairs to lights and potholes. I will continue to work with these organisations and the residents in the area as we tackle the issues in the community.
 - On the 18th March I will be holding a site visit with the City officials regarding their progress with regards to the hardening of surfaces and provision of additional lighting in Chris Nissan Park. The City is busy with the transfer of the public open spaces but delays with engagements with the Chris Nissan Trust have resulted in this matter taking more time than was anticipated.
- I will be meeting with Law Enforcement on 18th March about their utilization of the Pigeon Club Building for the Community Safety Collaboration Model and how this will impact on the various Neighbourhood Watches and improving Safety and Security in the ward. A safe space for people living on the streets such as the one recently established in Culemborg, in Cape Town, to supplement the great work done by the Helderberg Street People's Centre and Somerset West Night Shelter, will be the subject of a site visit to the CBD on the 20th March and further reports regarding this will follow in due course.
- The designs and plans for the construction of the R60-million Public Transport Interchange in the Somerset West CBD are available at the Somerset West library. There is no intention to create a taxi rank in Caledon Street, although this was one of the options for a temporary rank during construction, this plan

WARD 84 MINUTES 13th MAY 2019

was shelved after consultations with the community and businesses. Instead there will be a drop and go facility established, with adequate security council services, on a portion of the Somerset West Library Parking area and the taxi's will stack along the railway line fencing.

COMMENTS

The Chairperson asked if there are any questions regarding the opening address? No one had any questions.

RESOLVED

Mover Mr de Vries and seconded by Mr Winter

84WC 04/05/19

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

That the minutes of the meeting on the 13th March 2019 be approved with correction made on page 15 to remove "they do not pay taxes."

RESOLVED

Mover Mr de Vries and seconded by Mr Steven Louw

84WC 05/05/19

MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION

This was tabled and worked through.

RECOMMENDATION

The committee where satisfied with progress thus far

84WC 06/05/19

PROPOSED LEASE OF CITY LAND, PORTION ERF 2597 OFF VERSTER STREET, SOMERSET WEST: E DULUSE (OAK CAFÉ)

This was noted.

84WC 07/05/19

CITY HEALTH INOVATION PROJECTS: NEW APPOINTMENT SYSTEM AT CLINICS

This was tabled and committee where very satisfied with the idea and also recommended that the Traffic department also put in a system similar to this to make the department more resident friendly.

RECOMMENDATION

Noted

UNDER DISCUSSION

Alde Pringle said that he is disappointed that the public are not attending the Committee meetings as well as the organisations (sectors). Alde Pringle asked that the different sectors please inform their members of the meetings.

Mr de Vries asked for an update on the Fire Station being built in Sir Lowry's Pass. Mr Buckle the CLO informed us that the progress is ahead of schedule and that the time that the contract is for the end of September but he thinks that the handover of the contract to the City will commence at the end of July 2019.

Alde Pringle said that every 10 years the City of Cape Town draws up a Spatial Development Framework. Alde Pringle said that in Ward 84 a CID was established, the Public Transport Interchange has started. Alde Pringle said he would like to also see the promoting of SLP Heritage sites, that the Lourens River is the only natural protected River.

Alde Pringle said that the fencing off of the park is now at the stage where the design has been done as well as the cost of it. Now all that is to be done is to find the funding for this. The fence is a collapsible fence which will aid in the flooding.

Mr Louw mentioned that at Radloff Park he is concerned regarding the old dead branches and trees that have been cut down and not removed yet. He is concerned it will cause major problems if the rains come and will cause blockages in the river which could cause flooding. This has been there for about two months now. Mr de Vries said that he would like to compliment the Municipality for the solid waste clean ups that are regularly done as well as the illegal dumping that is being cleaned up.

84WC 08/05/19

PROPOSED DATES: INFORMAL TRADING ROUNDTABLEES – INFORMATION SESSIONS

Noted

84WC 09/05/19

AREA EAST: PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PROCESS 19/20 BUDGET

Noted

84WC 10/05/19

PROGRESSIVE CAPITAL EXPENDITURE: FEBRUARY 2019

Noted

84WC 11/05/19

PORTFOLIO REPORT BACKS

Report backs needed from all sectors.

RECOMMENDATION

Report backs to be emailed to Helene Wilson

84WC 12/05/19

DATE, TIME AND VENUE OF NEXT WARD COMMITTEE MEETING CLOSING

The next Ward Committee meeting is to be held on the 12TH June 2019, Wednesday.

FOR INFORMATION: GOODMAN RORWANA

The meeting adjourned at 20h25

ALDERMAN S PRINGL CHAIRPERSON